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SUMMARY: Pursuant to the provisions of 
the Federal Advisory Committee Act 
(Pub. L. 92–463, as amended), notice is 
hereby given that the following meeting 
of the Board of Advisors (BOA) to the 
Presidents of the Naval Postgraduate 
School (NPS) and the Naval War College 
(NWC) will be held. This meeting will 
be open to the public. 
DATES: The meeting will be held on 
Tuesday, October 19, 2010, from 8 a.m. 
to 4 p.m. and on Wednesday, October 
20, 2010, from 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. (Eastern 
Standard Time). 
ADDRESSES: The meeting will be held at 
the Office of Naval Research, 875 N. 
Randolph Street, Arlington, VA. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Ms. 
Jaye Panza, Naval Postgraduate School, 
Monterey, CA 93943–5001, telephone 
number 831–656–2514. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
purpose of the meeting is to elicit the 
advice of the Board on the Naval 
Service’s Postgraduate Education 
Program and the collaborative exchange 
and partnership between NPS and the 
Air Force Institute of Technology 
(AFIT). The Board examines the 
effectiveness with which the NPS and 
the NWC are accomplishing its mission. 
To this end, the Board will inquire into 
the curricula; instruction; physical 
equipment; administration; state of 
morale of the student body, faculty, and 
staff; fiscal affairs; and any other matters 
relating to the operations of the NPS and 
the NWC as the Board considers 
pertinent. Individuals without a DoD 
Government Common Access Card will 
require an escort at the meeting 
location. For access, information, or to 
send written comments regarding the 
NPS BOA, contact Ms. Jaye Panza, 
Naval Postgraduate School, 1 University 
Circle, Monterey, CA 93943–5001 or by 
fax 831–656–3145 by October 8, 2010. 

Dated: August 27, 2010. 
D.J. Werner, 
Lieutenant Commander, Judge Advocate 
Generals Corps, U.S. Navy, Federal Register 
Liaison Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2010–21924 Filed 9–1–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3810–FF–P 

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE 

Department of the Navy 

Meeting of the Chief of Naval 
Operations Executive Panel 

AGENCY: Department of the Navy, DoD. 
ACTION: Notice of open meeting. 

SUMMARY: The Chief of Naval Operations 
(CNO) Executive Panel will deliberate 

on the findings and proposed 
recommendations of the Navy Personnel 
Costs Subcommittee to the CNO. The 
meeting will consist of discussions of 
means by which the CNO can reduce 
the rising costs of employing military 
and civilian personnel. 
DATES: The meeting will be held on 
September 23, 2010, from 1 p.m. to 3:45 
p.m. 
ADDRESSES: The meeting will be held in 
the Boardroom at CNA, 4825 Mark 
Center Drive, Alexandria, VA 22311– 
1846. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
LCDR Don Rauch, CNO Executive Panel, 
4825 Mark Center Drive, Alexandria, VA 
22311–1846, 703–681–4941. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 
Individuals or interested groups may 
submit written statements for 
consideration by the CNO Executive 
Panel at any time or in response to the 
agenda of a scheduled meeting. All 
requests must be submitted to the 
Designated Federal Officer at the 
address detailed below. 

If the written statement is in response 
to the agenda mentioned in this meeting 
notice then the statement, if it is to be 
considered by the Panel for this 
meeting, must be received at least five 
days prior to the meeting in question. 

The Designated Federal Officer will 
review all timely submissions with the 
CNO Executive Panel Chairperson, and 
ensure they are provided to members of 
the CNO Executive Panel before the 
meeting that is the subject of this notice. 

To contact the Designated Federal 
Officer, write to Executive Director, 
CNO Executive Panel (N00K), 4825 
Mark Center Drive, 2nd Floor, 
Alexandria, VA 22311–1846. 

Dated: August 27, 2010. 
D.J. Werner, 
Lieutenant Commander, Office of the Judge 
Advocate General, U.S. Navy, Federal 
Register Liaison Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2010–21923 Filed 9–1–10; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3810–FF–P 

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 

Notice of Proposed Information 
Collection Requests 

AGENCY: Department of Education. 
ACTION: Comment request. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Education 
(the Department), in accordance with 
the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 
(PRA) (44 U.S.C. 3506(c)(2)(A)), 
provides the general public and Federal 
agencies with an opportunity to 

comment on proposed and continuing 
collections of information. This helps 
the Department assess the impact of its 
information collection requirements and 
minimize the reporting burden on the 
public and helps the public understand 
the Department’s information collection 
requirements and provide the requested 
data in the desired format. The Director, 
Information Collection Clearance 
Division, Regulatory Information 
Management Services, Office of 
Management, invites comments on the 
proposed information collection 
requests as required by the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995. 
DATES: Interested persons are invited to 
submit comments on or before 
November 1, 2010. 
ADDRESSES: Comments regarding burden 
and/or the collection activity 
requirements should be electronically 
mailed to ICDocketMgr@ed.gov or 
mailed to U.S. Department of Education, 
400 Maryland Avenue, SW., LBJ, 
Washington, DC 20202–4537. Please 
note that written comments received in 
response to this notice will be 
considered public records. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Section 
3506 of the Paperwork Reduction Act of 
1995 (44 U.S.C. Chapter 35) requires 
that Federal agencies provide interested 
parties an early opportunity to comment 
on information collection requests. The 
Director, Information Collection 
Clearance Division, Regulatory 
Information Management Services, 
Office of Management, publishes this 
notice containing proposed information 
collection requests at the beginning of 
the Departmental review of the 
information collection. The Department 
of Education is especially interested in 
public comment addressing the 
following issues: (1) Is this collection 
necessary to the proper functions of the 
Department; (2) will this information be 
processed and used in a timely manner; 
(3) is the estimate of burden accurate; 
(4) how might the Department enhance 
the quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information to be collected; and (5) how 
might the Department minimize the 
burden of this collection on the 
respondents, including through the use 
of information technology. 

Dated: August 27, 2010. 
Darrin A. King, 
Director, Information Collection Clearance 
Division, Regulatory Information 
Management Services, Office of Management. 

Office of Postsecondary Education 
Type of Review: Extension. 
Title of Collection: Targeted Teacher 

Shortage Areas. 
OMB Control Number: 1840–0595. 
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